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May 7, 2020 
 
Via Electronic Filing  
The Honorable Kimberly A. Campbell, Chief Clerk 
North Carolina Utilities Commission 
430 North Salisbury Street 
Dobbs Building, Fifth Floor 
Raleigh, NC 27603 
 

Re: Dockets Nos. E-100, Sub 113 and E-100, Sub 121 
 
Dear Ms. Campbell: 
 
 On October 16, 2019, the Fayetteville Public Works Commission (FPWC) filed in North 
Carolina Utilities Commission (NCUC) Docket No. SP-12717, Sub 1, a registration statement 
pursuant to Commission Rule R8-66, seeking registration of an 880-kW AC solar photovoltaic 
electric generating facility (the Facility) located in Fayetteville, Cumberland County, North 
Carolina, as a new renewable energy.  The NCUC approved the registration of the Facility by 
Order issued April 2, 2020.  In the Order, the NCUC stated that FPWC “will be required to 
participate in the NC-RETS REC tracking system (www.ncrets.org) in order to facilitate the 
issuance of RECs.” 
 

FPWC has been working diligently to establish an account with NC-RETS in order to 
facilitate the issuance of RECs generated by the Facility that FPWC can accrue and apply 
towards our annual REPS compliance obligation and retire.  In order to allow FPWC to complete 
the process of establishing such an account with NC-RETS, FPWC asks the NCUC to please 
either issue an Order or deliver a written communication to NC-RETS identifying FPWC’s 
appropriate reporting status, presumably Qualified Reporting Entity based on informal 
discussions to date, and directing NC-RETS to establish an account for such a reporting status 
for FPWC in order to facilitate the issuance of RECs generated by the Facility in compliance 
with the NC-RETS Operating Procedures. 
 

Please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any questions.  
 
      Sincerely, 
 
      Fayetteville Public Works Commission  
 

      By: /s/ James P. West       

            James P. West, CLO/General Counsel 
 
cc (via email):  Sam Watson, General Counsel 
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